
Hand-over and Signing Ceremony for the IOM Project 

 

 

On 9 March, 2020, H.E. Mr. YANAGI Hidenao, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan, participated 

in the ceremony of handing over of the previous project and the signing of the new agreement 

between JAF and IOM on the subsequent project and made a remark at the event.  

 

Government of Japan extended an assistance amount 2 million USD to the IOM project to 

upgrade the border facilities and to strengthen their capacities for humanitarian border 

management and emergency health-care preparedness.  

 

This February, Government of Japan decided again to allocate approximately 1.87 million 

USD to the subsequent project for further enhancement of border management in Jordan by the 

supplementary budget in 2019.   

 

In the ceremony Ms. Tajma Kurt, Chief of Mission of IOM and H.E. Brigadier General Mr. 

Ibraheem Al Na’emat, Assistant of the Chief for Planning and Organization and Defense Resources, 

also delivered their speeches in the presence of H.E. Dr. Khalid Shawabkeh, Director of 

International Organizaion department, MOFA.  

 

Many of the participants expressed their appreciation for Japanese contribution to these 

projects. 
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